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Agenda Number:  

 

Department Name: Sheriff 
Department No.: 032 
For Agenda Of: 5-3-2011 
Placement:   Administrative  
Estimated Tme:    
Continued Item: No  
If Yes, date from:  
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TO: Board of Supervisors 
  

FROM: Department 
Director(s)  

Sheriff Bill Brown 

 Contact Info: CFO Douglas Martin, ext. 4293 

SUBJECT:   Approve Reimbursement Agreement with the County of Los Angeles due to the 
Jesusita Fire event 

 

County Counsel Concurrence  Auditor-Controller Concurrence  
As to form: Yes As to form: Yes 
Other Concurrence:  N/A   
As to form: N/A   
 

Recommended Actions:  
That the Board of Supervisors Receive and approve a Reimbursement Agreement with the County of 
Los Angeles. 
Summary Text:  
On February 1, 2011, your board approved Reimbursement Agreements with several law enforcement 
mutual aid responders from the Jesusita Fire event (File Reference #11-00090). 
 
It was noted in that Board Letter that one remaining entity, the County of Los Angeles, had not yet 
completed the reimbursement paperwork.  We have now received the executed Reimbursement 
Agreement and wish to complete the process. 
 
Background:  
Mutual Aid agreements were executed between the Sheriff and the respective heads of the agencies that 
responded to the Jesusita Fire mutual aid request.  These agreements allowed the Santa Barbara Sheriff’s 
Office to submit claims for reimbursement of expenses incurred by the mutual aid responders.  The 
Santa Barbara Sheriff’s Office received from Cal-EMA (California Emergency Management Agency 
and FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency) a total of $618,661 in reimbursement for 
expenses incurred by the mutual aid responders.  This amount represents about 90% of the amount 
claimed. 
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The agencies involved in this reimbursement of expense are as follows: 
 City of Lompoc   $    5,848.24 
 County of San Luis Obispo  $146,162.06 
 County of Ventura   $297,194.22 
 City of Simi Valley   $  47,980.04 
  Subtotal   $497,184.56 
 
 County of Los Angeles  $121,476.44 
  Total    $618,661.00  
 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  
Budgeted: Yes  
Fiscal Analysis:  

Narrative:  
A Budget revision for $618,661.00 was completed with the last board letter.  The reimbursement will be 
paid out of the Sheriff Special Departmental Expense, Line Item 7460.  There is no impact on the 
General Fund from this transaction. 
 
Special Instructions: 
Please forward a copy of the minute order and two fully executed originals of the Agreement to Douglas 
Martin, Sheriff’s Office Administration.   

  
  

Attachments: 
Three (3) original Agreements between the County of Santa Barbara and the County of Los Angeles 
Authored by:  
Douglas Martin, Chief Financial Officer, Sheriff’s Department.  Ext 4293 
 


